
 
 

Meeting:  OGHS Athletic Booster Club  

Date:  Monday, November 20, 2017 

Location:  OGHS Library 

Chairperson:  Kip Childress, President of the Boosters 

Review of Agenda-Kip Childress 

Our fall sports banquet was a success.  Everyone was pleased with Ricks catering the meal and we will 

ask that they cater for a winter banquet; Julie Tesh to follow-up.  We’ve set a tentative date for our 

winter sports banquet which is Sunday, February 25th at 5:00 in the cafeteria.    Stan requested that any 

setup or decorating take place the Friday before starting at 3:00.  We are looking for corporate 

sponsorships to help with the cost of future banquets.  Eddie Longbottom asked Stan to contact him.  

Winter concessions:  Charles would like to try selling hotdogs.  Tables are now located outside the gym 

so folks have a place to eat.  Basketball team moms are working with parents to cover concession stand 

duty.  For the dates that haven’t been spoken for, Ginny Mabey created a signup genius so others can 

volunteer.  Also, Health Department would like to provide us with healthy snacks at no cost (i.e. gold 

fish, peanuts) in which we will begin selling as well. 

Stan Smith is working with the Neff Company regarding OGHS letter jackets.  There will be a few options 

students can choose from.  Fittings will take place early December.   

Judy Vaughn is now on board and will be our treasurer going forward. Thanks to Steve Kidder for filling 

in until Judy fulfilled her duties at Ledford.    Steve, you did a great job! 

The Boosters are doing a golf tournament as a spring fundraiser.  There are two dates we’re looking at; 

first date is Saturday, May 19th and 2nd alternative is May 5th.  Steve Kidder & Rob Woodall are checking 

with Meadowlands on these two dates.   We want to rent the golf course the entire day in order to have 

a morning tee time as well as an afternoon.   

We’d like to extend our appreciation to Mr. Gilbert Hope who made a donation to the boosters of 

$188.00. 

Concerns were expressed over the softball/baseball fields’ backstops.  Stan and Mr. Dalton have a 

meeting to discuss concerns with Travis Smith, who is with the county.    

The boosters will be selling apparel at the Dedication of OGHS, Sunday, December 3rd from 2-5. 

There have been complaints regarding the gate fee ($6.00) for basketball games.  Unfortunately, this is 

determined by the county and all schools charge the same in which we have no control over.   



 
 

Our next meeting is Monday, December 18th in the Library.   

 


